
 April 12, 2023 

 To:  Brian Dougherty, Pedestrian Program Lead 
 Venu Nemani, City Traffic Engineer 

 Re:  Sea�le Crosswalk Policy & Improvement Funding 

 Brian and Venu, 

 Thank you for presen�ng to the Pedestrian Board on the Enhanced Pedestrian 
 Crossing Loca�on Guidelines and what you have learned from implementa�on 
 over the last year. We think this guidance is an exci�ng move toward proac�vely 
 installing safe pedestrian infrastructure and an important opportunity to reverse a 
 startling trend in pedestrian-related crashes and fatali�es on our transporta�on 
 system. 

 We applaud you for moving beyond the standard pedestrian count required to 
 even consider installing an enhanced crossing, understanding that this 
 infrastructure can uncover latent demand. We would like to stay in touch to get 
 updates on this policy and its outcomes, especially on how it meets goals in the 
 pedestrian plan. 

 We support the changes you proposed for �er 1 and �er 2 noted below: 

 Tier 1 

 ●  Expands to include both Transit-Plus Mul�modal Corridors (TPMC) and 
 Frequent Transit Network (FTN) Corridors 

 ●  Include crossing loca�ons at shared-use paths 

 Tier 2 

 ●  Move FTN reference to Tier 1 
 ●  Relax peak hour pedestrian count to include a descrip�on of an�cipated 

 pedestrian demand 

 In addi�on to those changes, we have included recommenda�ons in response to 
 your presenta�on. 

 ●  In Tier 2, include social service centers and clinics, par�cularly for the 
 homeless popula�on. 
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 March 8, 2023  Vision Zero Top to Bo�om Review, SPAB Comments 

 ●  Consider opportuni�es to include addi�onal guidance for the frequency of crosswalks surrounding 
 des�na�ons in �ers 1 and 2. Ideally, this would encourage more frequent opportuni�es for crossing 
 so that pedestrians can safely and conveniently cross without having to significantly alter their 
 travel path to cross at a crosswalk. This frequency requirement should help your team proac�vely 
 install crossings in logical places for various travel paths rather than limi�ng the number of 
 crosswalks that can be within a certain distance. 

 ●  Consider opportuni�es for crossing treatments that go beyond tradi�onal paint stripes and do more 
 to slow traffic such as ver�cal and horizontal delinea�on (raised crosswalks and curb bulbs), RRFB’s, 
 and other pedestrian signals. 

 ●  Share informa�on about this program publicly along with the equity and planning criteria you are 
 using to priori�ze where you are doing projects first. Make sure that people in the priority 
 neighborhoods know that this is a pathway to ask for safer crossings. 

 We understand your limita�ons due to available funding for this program and are wri�ng a separate le�er 
 to the Sea�le City Council and the Mayor to request that they commit addi�onal  funding toward this 
 program for both installa�on and maintenance. 

 Thank you for taking the �me to review our comments and consider our recommenda�ons. We look 
 forward to con�nuing to work together to support pedestrians in Sea�le. 
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